
News story: Suffragan Bishop of
Loughborough: Reverend Gulnar Francis-
Dehqani

The Queen has approved the nomination of the Reverend Canon Gulnar Eleanor
Francis-Dehqani, MA, PhD, Curate Training Officer and Advisor for Women’s
Ministry in the Diocese of Peterborough and Canon at Peterborough Cathedral,
to the newly created Suffragan See of Loughborough, in the Diocese of
Leicester.

Reverend Canon Dr Gulnar (Guli) Francis-Dehqani is aged 51. Originally from
Iran, she has been in this country since the age of 14. She studied at
Nottingham University for her BA in music, and then at Bristol University for
her MA and PhD in theology. After working as a Studio Manager and Producer at
BBC Radio, she trained for ordination at the South East Institute for
Theological Education from 1995 to 1998.

Guli was Curate at Mortlake with East Sheen in Southwark Diocese from 1998 to
2002 before joining the University of London Chaplaincy team as Chaplain to
the Royal Academy of Music and St Marylebone C of E Secondary School from
2002 to 2004. She resigned from stipendiary ministry in 2004 to raise her
children, and held Permission to Officiate in the Diocese of Peterborough
whilst also continuing to write, speak and lead retreats. After completing a
one year project at the University of Northampton Interfaith Chaplaincy, in
2011 Guli took up her current role as Curate Training Officer for the Diocese
of Peterborough and was additionally appointed Adviser for Women’s Ministry
in 2012. She has been on General Synod since 2012 and an honorary Canon at
Peterborough Cathedral since 2016.

Guli is married to Canon Lee Francis-Dehqani, currently Team Rector of Oakham
and Rural Dean of Rutland. They have 3 children aged 17 and twins of 12.

Her interests include Persian culture and cooking, all kinds of music,
reading, especially contemporary fiction, walking the dog, entertaining and
spending time with family and friends.
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